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WORKFORCE INVESTMENT CORPORATION
Youth Council Meeting Minutes
August 5, 2013 @ 11:00 am
Board Room, Madren Center- Clemson, SC

Members Present

Kristi King- Brock


Elizabeth Burkett


Ann McAuley
Melvin Martin



Tim Mays



Rick Murphy



Crystal Nobel



Janice Walpole
Members Absent:
Elaine Bailey



Robert Halfacre

Tina Brown



Amy Miller



Sandra Pruitt


Karen Kay Smith


Tabitha Vasilas


Providers:
Ann Marie Baker



Staff Present:
Sharon Crite


   
Patty Manley



Brandi Runion
Jennifer Kelly 



Ronnie Allen

Guest Present:
Scott Ferguson
I. Welcome and Introductions

Chair Kristi King-Brock called the meeting to order and welcomed Ronnie Allen, Executive Director for WorkLink to the meeting.  Once introductions were made of all in attendance, Chair King-Brock announced the meeting was being recorded for processing of minutes and that a quorum was present to conduct business of the Council.  

II. Minutes 
The minutes from the May 7, 2013 meeting were emailed with the meeting notice and included in the meeting packet, Chair King-Brock called for any corrections or amendments to the minutes.
COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Melvin Martin made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 7, 2013 meeting as submitted, seconded by Rick Murphy.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
III. Palmetto Youth Connections (PYC) Report
Ann-Marie Baker provided handouts to committee members and gave an explanation and breakdown of the dashboard, pie charts and graphs.  Ms. Baker stated the handouts are a snapshot of the numbers of youth that Henkels & McCoy have assisted and/or informed of programs for PY’12 and July 2013. 
IV. Old Business 
2013 AOP BIS Event Update
Rick Murphy provided an update on the status of this year’s event stating the event is scheduled for October 2 & 3, 2013 at Clemson University’s Littlejohn Coliseum with a VIP event scheduled for October 2nd from 2-4 pm. They are planning for 5,000-6,000 students to attend and targeting 75 businesses for participation.
2013 AOP BIS Anticipated Budget
Brandi Runion referred to page 4 of the meeting packet and provided an update on the status of the School District’s budgets for this year’s AOP BIS event stating the total estimate to date for transportation for all School Districts is $14,601.95.

In-School WorkKeys Testing/Youth Incentive Funds
Ms. Crite referred to page 5 of the meeting packet and provided a brief explanation on the numbers of students tested as well as the WorkKeys testing expenses incurred. 
PY’13 Youth Negotiation Team – Finalized Youth Budget

Chair King-Brock referred to pages 6-11 of the meeting packet stating the PY’13 Youth Budget has been approved by the Executive Committee and the Board however, since the budget did not pass through the Youth Council, Chair King-Brock would like the Council to vote for a matter of record.  
Ms. Runion provided an explanation and a breakdown of the PY’13 Youth Budget awarded to Henkels & McCoy in the amount of $839,929.

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Rick Murphy made a motion to approve the PY’13 Henkels & McCoy Youth budget as presented and accepted by the WIB, seconded by Crystal Nobel.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
PY’13 Youth Council Outreach Committee

Chair King-Brock referred to page 12 of the meeting packet stating the Outreach Committee has been appointed and the following members have accepted: 

Crystal Nobel

Tim Mays

Rick Murphy

Robert Halfacre
Jennifer Campbell

Sharon Crite

Kristi King-Brock

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Elizabeth Burkett made a motion the Youth Council approve & accept the appointment of the Outreach Committee, seconded by Tim Mays.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
V. New Business


Youth Council Membership Applications

Chair King-Brock referred to pages 13 & 14, Membership Applications from Janice Ward and 
Amy Bradshaw.  Chair King-Brock called for a motion to approve and accept these 
membership applications to the Youth Council Committee.

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Melvin Martin made a motion to accept and approve the Youth Council Membership Applications from Janice Ward and Amy Bradshaw, seconded by Janice Walpole.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.


Chair King-Brock stated the Youth Council Co-Chair position is currently vacant and needs to be 


filled.  Chair King-Brock has asked Robert Halfacre to serve as Co-Chair and he has accepted 


pending vote of approval from the Council.

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Melvin Martin made a motion to accept and approve the recommendation that Robert Halfacre serve as Youth Council Co-Chair, seconded by Tim Mays.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.

PY’13 Youth Executive Summary
Chair King-Brock referred to pages 15-25, the Executive Summary of the PY’13 Youth Budget and deferred to Sharon Crite.  Ms. Crite stated this is a snapshot of the Youth Program, the budget and  issues addressed by the Executive Committee  at the June 24, 2013 meeting.  Ms. Crite stated this will be discussed in more depth at the January 2014 Youth Council Retreat and recommended Council members read this in full to gain a full understanding of why we serve on the Youth Council.

Upcoming Youth Board Presentation (3 Segments)
Ms. Crite informed the Council that as a result of the Executive Meeting on June 24, 2013, PYC will be doing a 3-part Youth Program educational presentation at the next several Workforce Investment Board Meetings to educate Board members of the Youth Program and the purpose of the Youth Council.


WIA Youth Suitability Checklist

Chair King-Brock referred to pages 26 & 27 of the meeting packet and deferred to Ms. Crite for 
an explanation.  


Ms. Crite stated page 26 is the Client Flow Chart showing the point where the applicant enters 
and where they end and follows the process of an applicant being suitable/eligible for the 
program.   Ms. Crite stated page 27 is the Suitability Checklist cleared for use by the South 
Carolina Department of Employment & Workforce and deferred to Ann Marie Baker to provide 
input from the provider’s point of view as to whether this checklist will helpful in assessing 
suitability.  Ms. Baker stated this checklist will be beneficial in assisting the front-line staff 
working with participants and potential participants.

Chair King-Brock made a recommendation to ask PYC to try the Suitability Checklist and report 
back for reevaluation at the October 7, 213 Youth Council meeting. 
COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Tim Mays made a motion to accept the recommendation for PYC to use the Suitability Checklist and reevaluate at the October Youth Council meeting, seconded by Melvin Martin.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.

PY’13 Youth Performance Goals Negotiation


Ronnie Allen referred to page 28 of the meeting packet and explained the State’s 
proposed goals and the goals as negotiated for PY’13 by WorkLink.

WorkLink New Business Service Model


Mr. Allen provided a status update on the Business Service Model in our three county service 
area using a power point presentation.  Mr. Allen stated that the New Model has taken us from 
three locations to a Comprehensive Employment Center centrally located, 4 Satellite locations 
throughout our three counties, and numerous Access Points for participants to receive the 
services they are in need of.
VI. Other Business

Chair King-Brock informed the Council that Ann McAuley is taking a new position with Vocational Rehabilitation and is submitting her resignation from the Youth Council.  
VII. Adjourn
With no further business to discuss, the Youth Council meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted by: Patty Manley, Office Manager
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